

ALDERMAN HARRY OSTERMAN

March 14, 2022

Ms. Reshma Soni, Controller City of Chicago 121 N LaSalle St. Rm 700 Chicago, II 60602

RE: Gift to the City

Dear Ms. Soni,

Through the generous support of neighbors, two office spaces have been provided to the 48th Ward at no cost.

The storefront at 1030 W Bryn Mawr Ave. is a vacant retail space owned by Ms. Helen Potakis. Her generous contribution is much appreciated. We occupy the space as a satellite office for 48* Ward residents and business owners, intended to contribute to safety in the area.

The "Third Space" at 4950 N Sheridan, is a community space currently leased out to the Latin School, and offered to the 48th Ward as a satellite office allowing a presence in the Argyle St. area.

All costs associated with the use of the space are being covered by the space owners/lessees. We are grateful for these donations that further the 48th Ward's efforts to promote safety in troublesome areas.

For the record

Alddrman Barry Osterman

48th Ward

Cc: L. Maniatis, Board of Ethics